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Fareham Local Plan — Comments

Page 1 & 2

Comment on

Site HA8 Pinks Hill, Wallington and Site HA 16 Military Road, Wallington.
Comment

I believe that Pinks Hill should be widened to take in to account the increased
traffic to these sites. I would also like to see the 20 mph speed limit extended to
cover Pinks Hill to keep the speed of the traffic down which would be beneficial
for the sites and increase the safety in the area.

Currently, the old Pinks Hill road just about copes with the amount of traffic that
uses it. Should a development as currently being considered proceed, then the
Pinks Hill road will need to be widened to cope with the additional traffic that it
will have using it.

Page 3
Comment On

Land to the rear of 1 & 5 Woodlands, adjoining Pinks Hill

Comment

_would like our site to be taken into account in the Fareham

Local Plan, as it does lend itself to Residential Development. The land to the rear
oI Pinks Hill and some of the land could be used in
connection with widening the road to take the additional traffic and help with
providing pedestrian access to the areas being considered for development.
Access into the site would be from Pinks Hill and development could take place
across the land to the rear of 1 & 5 Woodlands. There is also triangle of land that
adjoins 1 Woodlands and backs onto Greenbanks Gardens and this land is owned
by Fareham Borough Council. This land is currently land locked and could be
incorporated into the site which I believe would enhance the site and give access
to a footpath from the site to Fareham Town Centre via Greenbanks Gardens and
to Wallington Village via Pallant Gardens and Drift Road.

We believe that this site should be taken into consideration and included in the
Local Plan together with the other sites in Wallington.

There seems to be ongoing discussions at Government level regarding the true
number of houses that we need in the UK. There are still areas which could be



considered which are located within the Urban Area and still do not affect the
“Green Belt”.

The land to the rear of 1 & 5 Woodlands is such an example.

I believe that this option has similar or better attributes than the current proposal
that you are considering.

Its location is close to junction 11 on the M27 motorway and access onto the
motorway will help keep all of the traffic from clogging up the existing roads
through Fareham and the surrounding areas.

It has all of the Utilities around or near to the site which would be beneficial.

My neighbour and I would welcome discussion on this matter.
























